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This week the theme has been
 pop music -  chosen by Mrs Cheers

Monday - ‘Shake it off’ by Taylor Swift
Tuesday - ‘Sky full of stars’ by Coldplay

Wednesday - ‘I don’t care’ by Ed Sheeran & Justin Bieber
Thursday - ‘Who do you think you are’ by the Spice Girls

Friday - ‘Live More and Love More’ by Cat Burns

22ND SEPTEMBER 2023

MRS FOY’S RECOMMENDED READ
I have shared this book this week

with Grey-Thompson class in Year 5.
It is a beautiful book, suitable for

any age.

“A bold and uplifting book about
daring to be different and having the
courage to dance to your own tune.
Perfect for soothing even the biggest

worries.”



ATTENDANCE

Last week’s whole school
attendance was 96.5% 

The classes with the best
attendance last week were:
EYFS & KS1: Mrs Barker’s

class and Seacole & lennon
class in Year 2, all with

99.3%
KS2: Grey-Thompson class in

Year 5 with 99.4%

Supporting a Child with ADHD
2 hour online session

FACE Lead Facilitator, Jane Keyworth
is delivering this session on 28th September 2023

 from 6:30pm to 8:30pm

Book Now Online via
facefamilyadvice.co.uk 

SPECIAL
 EDUCATIONAL
 NEEDS



 

 

https://www.topmarks.co.uk/maths-games/daily10

https://www.topmarks.co.uk/maths-games/hit-the-button

Children should  should undertake these regularly as part of weekly homework. You
might find that your child may need to work on some of the KIRFs from the previous

year as they may not be secure in those yet.

We know that, by internalising these key facts which have been carefully structured to
build upon each other term by term, year by year, children will leave South Failsworth

with a much stronger foundation of mathematical understanding to build upon.
 

LEARNING AT SOUTH FAILSWORTH

MathsThis week’s focus:

This year, we are using KIRFs to help children learn
key facts in maths. KIRFs (Key Instant Recall Facts) 
are designed to support the development of the mental
skills that underpin much of the maths work in schools.

They are particularly useful when calculating, be it adding,
subtracting, multiplying or dividing.

An important part of maths development has always been rote learning of certain maths
facts. For many years this has included practising times tables and addition facts, such as
number bonds and doubles. Each half term children will be assessed on Key Instant Recall

Facts (KIRFs) that will be taught in school but also need to be practised at home as well.

It is important that they know these facts thoroughly and can recall them instantly.
Whilst children have a wide range of abilities in mathematics, the KIRFs are designed
to be a set of facts that need to be learnt thoroughly as they build on each other year

on year. Again, we stress that the children must aim to know their KIRFs inside out,
back to front and with instant recall.

We strongly encourage you to engage with your children in the learning of their KIRFs and
find fun and practical ways to do this. There are many online tools that you can use such as
Times Table Rockstars for Years 2-6, Numbots for Reception, Year 1 and 2, Daily ten and Hit

the button which can both be found through these web links.

You will have received an email today detailing the KIRFs 
for your child’s year group.

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/articles/z863cxs
https://www.topmarks.co.uk/maths-games/daily10
https://www.topmarks.co.uk/maths-games/hit-the-button
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